BEITH AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minute of Meeting
Minute of a Meeting of Beith and District Community Council held on Tuesday 12 June 2018 in Beith Community Centre.
Present:

Helen McNaughton (Chair), James Murdoch (Treasurer), James Waite (Vice Chair), Janet Barr, Bridget Johnstone, Ian Johnstone, Brian Smith, Councillor Anthea Dickson, Councillor Donald Reid, C. Pieraccini, Locality Co-ordinator (Garnock Valley) (Economy and Communities)
In Attendance: 
Norrie Brown
Non-Attendance:
Jill Stevenson

1. Apologies

Apologies were tendered on behalf of Patricia Gibson (MP), Elaine Mackie (Secretary), and Ted Neville.

2. Minutes of Previous Meeting

The Minutes of the previous meeting, having been previously circulated, were approved subject to the following amendment.

“Apologies had been received from Donald Reid”.

Matters Arising

Park Lives project has now been moved to Orr Park instead of the Astro Turf
3. Police Report
Sgt Joe Murdoch was not present and no report was available
4. Planning Applications

There was unanimously agreed that there were no planning applications which had an effect on the town as a whole.  


















        ERM
5. Bank Account

The Treasurer advised that the general account stood at a balance of £843.27 and the special projects account stood at £1,054.91.  Public Liability Insurance has been secured through NAC at no cost to CC. Beith and District Community Council are now affiliated with the Community Association at a cost of £20. Funding was agreed for James Waite to order promotional material using our enquiries email address. The secretary will register and manage the email account. A cheque of £100 was presented to CC to support the Big Fit Walk on behalf of Project Kilbirnie. Secretary to write a letter of thanks.
ERM/JW
6. Calendar of Events

6a
Big Fit Walk


Chair updated the group on the progress of the sub group. The last meeting was cancelled and Helen will issue a new date. 7 groups so far have accepted the invitation to showcase their groups on the day. Chair to resend the invitation.   There are 3 walking routes planned and shared at the meeting. The chair suggested that a Walking Route Information board could be installed at the Cross and all agreed that this was a good suggestion. This led to discussion about work currently being carried out by the Cultural & Natural Heritage who are carrying out work from Lochwinnoch to promote tourists to travel into North Ayrshire. Chair will contact them to look at including Beith and to scope what can be done to help promote Beith. 
HMcN
6b
The Battles Over
Brian gave an update to the meeting. Discussion led on the most appropriate site for the fire. Suggestions included Orr Park; The Bigholm, church tower. The preferred option is Orr Park to include food. Brian also reported that a piper was required for 6am and to liaise with the churches to ring the bells. Janet will look into the chapel bell.
BS/JB
7. General Correspondence
The Chair presented various pieces of correspondence which had come in to Chair and Secretary.  Specifically:

· Food Forum Invitation to be held on Thursday 14 June. 



Janet Barr will be attending and feedback at next meeting.
· Scottish Water contacted the chair to carry out a telephone survey.
· A letter from North Ayrshire Council on behalf of Carnegie UK Trust was received. The 


    purpose was to invite the CC to help identify 2 researchers and to arrange a 


    community conversation. Due to the short timescales when the CC is in recess of July 


    and August, it was agreed that no further action could be taken at this time. Chair will email 


    our response.

                                                                                                                        HMcN

· NAC passed on an invitation to participate in Democracy Matters conversation. Discussion took place around its origins supported by Christina and Anthea. A grant of £300 is 
available and the treasurer will make the application


Post meeting: The treasurer has looked into this and confirmed the following:

· Have applied for the grant £300 for Democracy Maters Conversation. This is to fund a meeting for up to 12 people. 
· A brief presentation followed by a questionnaire as per the form. I have retained copy of application form. 
· Also put the date for meeting as 2/10/18 as we need to conduct the exercise by 26th and respond to them by 31/10/18. 
· The grant amount is made up of £150 for venue hire and 150 for catering. Anything not 
used can be returned.
· We need to reserve the venue(Community Centre) To Be Confirmed if grant okay
Chair would ask members to note the dates in their diaries / calendars

· WH Residents Group – Janet gave background and discussion took place around the lack of support to the residents group concerning residents in Roebank Road, Wilson Sterrt and Kings Road. David Balmer from WH Malcolm would like to come and talk to CC about the work at Knowes Farm. Ian and Bridget have agreed to join as residents of Roebank Road.

     Janet to invite David Balmer to our September meeting

JB

· Post meeting: The following correspondence was received:

 The Scottish Government has announced the latest round of the Community Choices Fund, giving community organisations and Community Councils an opportunity to run their own participatory budgeting (PB) event.  With £750,000 available, groups can apply for £20,000 - £100,000 to disburse using PB, as well as support costs to help run the process.  There is a very tight turn around for this and the application closing date is midnight 13th July 2018.  However, this is a fantastic opportunities for local organisations, which we wouldn't want you to miss out on. 

We would like to invite you to a meeting to discuss support for applications either from the Community Council Forum or individual Community Councils on Wednesday 20th June 2018 at 7pm in Focus Learning Centre, Primrose Place, Saltcoats, KA21 6LH.  Both Anne-Marie Hunter (Engagement and Participation Officer) and Pam Crosthwaite (Participatory Budgeting Development Officer) will be in attendance.
Due to the timescales we need to act quickly and the chair has made the following suggestion for an application:

1. The provision of bike stands 

2. The provision of electric bikes situated centrally in the town – strand or cross or Main Street – people would need to use their credit card to use one so if its not returned the money is taken from their account to replace it – they are now in various locations in Glasgow and very popular in European countries 

3. The cost of our Walking Route Information board

 
The benefits would be to encourage health and well being particularly mental health. It would support environmental friendly travel and reduce carbon footprint. The electric bikes can be a good benefit to older people to help them get around the community easier as it tends to be hilly and for tourists that want to explore the area.

 Bike stands could be placed in the following areas:

Beith & Barmill Community Centres; Gateside Hall; Barmill Garden; Entrance x 2 to Spiers School; GP Surgery; Orr Park; cemeteries; corner of Wilson Street next to Curves; the cross; the strand; Main Street next to the chemist; the Today shop; The Wee Hut. Some of these places might already have bike stands and would require further surveying. This would fit in nicely as an extension of the Big Fit Walk.

In addition the CC would host the event and support  other community groups to bid for funds.
Due to holiday commitments of the chair, vice chair and treasurer who are unable to attend the meeting on 20 June, the chair has requested that someone from BDCC attends this meeting to gather more information and feedback via email.

8. Facebook

James Waite has set up the facebook page and a twitter account. This requires to be promoted and it was suggested that everyone could put on the logo’s of facebook and twitter to their email signature. Christina advised that there was a possibility of social media training and will look into this. As Jill has not attended or responded to emails, it was agreed to put the website on hold until after the recess.
CP

9. Local Development Plan

James Waite gave an update – application for SIF funding has been submitted. Kilbirnie Mens Shed is making very good progress with groups working well together. There is funding up to 4000 available for festivals and fetes.

10. AOB
Brian reported a successful and well organised attendance at training for Planning Applications with Ian. James Miller NAC Planning delivered the training and both Brian and Ian were impressed with the speed in processing applications.

James Waite advised that Joe Murdoch and his team have been nominated for Police Team of the Year. The CC wish to congratulate Joe and his for their dedication and commitment to the community.

A discussion took place on Citizen of the Year. James Waite and Brian Smith attended this event sponsored and organised by Beith Community Association to present the flowers to this years winner. James took the opportunity to advise the CC that the chair Helen was the recipient of the silver award of which he was unaware of and congratulated the chair on behalf of CC.

Further discussion took place to explore who has the responsibility of this event given that it was initiated by the CC previously. The chair and vice chair will meet with the community association cair to discuss further. This meeting is set for Friday 15 June at 4.00pm

HMcN / JW

Norrie Brown gave an update on the progress of the community garden. He asked if the other community councils were working together – Beith, Dalry and Kilbirnie. Christina advised that she would organise a meeting for the three CC’s to come together. 

Post meeting: The chair has been invited to attend the next Community Council’s Forum meeting and has responded via Doodle with her availability.
11.  Date of Next Meeting

Having agreed and Minuted at a previous meeting that Beith and District Community Council would have a summer recess, it was noted that the next meeting of Beith and District Community Council would be held on Tuesday 11 September 2018.
There being no other business, the Chair thanked all for attending.
The meeting ended at 9.00 p.m.

